Cuts experienced by teachers and lecturers since 2009

The following is a sample of some of the key cuts to pay and terms and conditions that have already been imposed on teachers and lecturers since 2009. 

TUI members, in common with other public servants, have given enough. They have made a major, measurable and verifiable contribution. Many of the wealthiest in the private sector have not. The fair way for Government to proceed is through progressive taxation. 

TUI is calling for members to emphatically reject the new proposals for a Public Service Agreement extension that would further cut pay and conditions of service.

2009

The non-payment of the cumulative pay increases of 6% which were due under the Towards 2016 review and Transitional Agreement. This was announced by then

Taoiseach Brian Cowen in February 2009. 

The Pension related Deduction or so called ‘pension levy’ was introduced with effect from March 2009 as follows: a 3% levy on the first €15,000 of gross income; a 6% levy on the next €5,000; and 10% on the remainder. This was introduced under the Financial Emergency Measures in the Public interest Bill 2009.
The Moratorium on recruitment and Promotions in the Public Service was introduced in March 2009. There has been huge attrition of promotional posts since then.

2010

Pay cuts legislated for under the Financial Emergency Measures in the Public interest No. 2 Bill 2009, took effect from 1 January 2010 as follows:

• 5% on the first €30,000 of salary

• 7.5% on the next €40,000 of salary

• 10% on the next €55,000 of salary

Under the Public Service Agreement 2010-2014 teachers work an extra 33 hours per year and lecturers work up to two hours flex and one extra timetabled hour of availability to students per week.

2011

Pay cuts of 10% were applied to the salary scales and allowances of new entrants from 1st January 2011. In effect, a new lower salary scale was imposed.
A Public Service Pension Reduction (PSPR) of an average of 4% was applied to pensions with effect from 1st January 2011, on pensions of €12,000 and upwards. This was under the Financial Emergency Measures in the Public interest Act 2010.

2012

Qualification allowances and a range of other allowances were discontinued for ‘new beneficiaries’ from 1st February 2012, as a result of the Department of Public Expenditure and Reform’s review of Allowances. In effect, yet another lower salary scale was introduced for post-February 2012 entrants.
Under the Public Service Agreement 2010-2014, entitlement to certified and uncertified sick leave has been reduced.

2013

Changes to maternity leave announced in Budget 2013 mean that teachers will lose their entitlement to 30 days leave in lieu from 1 May 2013. 

The measures above apply only to public servants. Clearly we have been singled out for discriminatory and punitive cuts on top of measures that apply to all citizens such as the Universal Social Charge, PRSI changes and forthcoming property tax.
